
CAMP SPRINGS INITIATIVE 

July 24, 2006 

MINUTES 

 

The July 24, 2006 meeting of CSI was held at St. Joseph’s Camp Springs.  

Attending were:  Ed Schumann, Anna Zinkhon, Corey Wagner, Nancy 

Enzweiler, Peter Enzweiler, Anna Enzweiler, Paul Schaefer, Phil Garber, 

Steve Reichert, Mike Enzweiler, Kevin Enzweiler, Lonnie Enzweiler, Chuck 

Heilman, Dennis Walter, Carolyn Allender, Lauri Harding, and Debbie 

Buckley. 

 

Carolyn welcomed the group to the first meeting held at St. Joseph’s Camp 

Springs. 

 

The Minutes were read.  A change was made.  St. John’s is a Lutheran 

Church rather than the Congregational Church as typed in June’s Minutes.  

Also Lonnie made a change in the previous month’s Treasurer’s Report figure.  

It should have read $1721.71. 

 

Lonnie gave the Treasurer’s report for this month.  Reitman Auto Parts gave 

a check in the amount of $375.00 for the sign.  Mike Enzweiler was paid for 

materials.  There is now a balance of $1883.87.  Phil motioned for approval.  

Chuck gave the second. 

 

Committee Reports: 

 

Comprehensive Plan:  Chuck submitted the plan to Peter Klear.  Peter 

critiqued it and Chuck will send a copy to all.  We have much work still to do 

before final submission.  We will be then given a date for a public meeting.  

Our hope is to be given “special development” designation.  CSI needs to 

read and respond to Chuck.   

 

Ed gave a report of Bracken County’s report for their comprehensive plan.   

 

Wine Festival:  No report. 

 

Signs:  Thanks to Victor for the mulch and flowers for the northern Camp 

Springs sign.  It looks very nice.  Nancy reported on the solar lighting we 



hope to install.  Debbie motioned to purchase the lights.  Paul gave the 

second.  We have two volunteers to build stone flower boxes around base of 

signs.  Paul and Chuck will gather stones.  Anna will contact property owners 

to see if they approve of the flower boxes. 

 

Camp Springs Day:  We had much discussion on a date and program.  We hope 

to plan for October 14.  We will check with TANK regarding tour.  We plan 

on a bike/run route along Lower Tug.  We will ask Sam Bauer to do the food. 

Local agri-businesses must be involved for tours, etc. 

 

Stonehouse Trails:  Debbie reported that fund-raising letters have gone out 

asking for $20,000 needed for grants.  There was an immediate response 

from one company.   

 

Stonehouse Bridle Trails:  Paul gave the update on the liability laws of 

Indiana.  Many miles have been added to the current Stonehouse Bridle 

Trails.  Maps are being developed.  There was much discussion of safety, 

rules, regulators, etc. 

 

Four Mile Creek Clean-Up:  Debbie has been in contact with Mike Madden at 

the Sanitation District.  The Camp Springs Initiative will be sponsoring the 

clean-up of September 16 (8:00-12:00).  We will meet at the firehouse.  

Debbie contacted Madonna Saner and Myron Born for approval.  Lunch will 

be served by the Jaycees and the Sanitation District.   

 

Historic Homes:  There will be a meeting August 25 at the Stonehouse 

Winery.  We’d like to have 2-3 stone houses open for tour for Camp Springs 

Day.  Nancy will work on this. 

 

Brochures:  Keith Neltner is interested in pursuing this.  We will ask Betty 

to provide paragraphs of history on the existing stone homes.  Dennis will do 

notes for the winery.  We need all agri-businesses to write a small paragraph 

about each of their businesses. 

 

Old Business:  None. 

 

New Business:  None. 

 



The August meeting will be August 28 at 7:00 p.m. at St. Joseph. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Debbie Buckley 

Secretary 
 


